Please note: This is a copy of the newsletter sent to students. The formatting is a little different, due to content being copied over to Word/Adobe. These aren't in the final newsletter; this is a guide for your information.

Dynamic content (content specific to Faculty/campus/level etc.) features at the end of this document but for students it's integrated into the body of the newsletter.

Timetables, council tax, password manager and more

Send to a friend | View in a browser









September is here!

Our campuses are slowly starting to wake up after a quiet summer.

Our new students will be moving into their accommodation next week, so if you've started back already, enjoy the peace and quiet whilst you can!

If you're one of the lucky ones who still have a few weeks until your course starts, we're looking forward to welcoming you back.

Timetables are live

You should now be able to see your timetable on myUWE. If you can't see it or you think something's wrong, try our self-help guide (login required).

Not sure where a room is? We're trialling a new online system to help you get to where you

need to go. Head to go.uwe.ac.uk/directions, log in and you'll see a list of your timetabled activities with the option to find the room or get directions.

Have you registered yet?

Most of you can now register for the next year of your studies - just look for the Registration tab on myUWE.

If it's not there or you have a question, contact an <u>Information Point</u>.

Register via myUWE

Campus computers unavailable this weekend

We're migrating all students' H: drives to a new generation of storage.

To make sure this goes without a hitch, we're asking you not to use campus computers or access your H: drive from **17:00 on Friday 8 September** until **18:00 on Sunday 10 September**.

If you're logged on, we won't be able to migrate your files.

Find out more

Free events for the start of term

Welcome events aren't just for new students – take advantage of free films and sport sessions every day from Monday 11 September – Sunday 24 September.

See what's on

Moved into a new house?

Apply for council tax exemption

Let the council know you're a student, or you could be charged council tax. You'll find an exemption certificate under the <u>myUWE</u> My Details tab if you need it.

<u>Apply online</u> (Bristol City Council) or <u>download an application form</u> (South Gloucestershire Council).

Update your address on myUWE

Check your home and term-time addresses are correct on the <u>myUWE</u> My Details tab. Both need to be listed, even if they're the same.

If they are wrong or you only have one listed, update them by adding a new address.

Make sure you're registered to vote

If you registered to vote last year but you've moved since, you'll need to re-register at your new address.

It's quick and easy to do this <u>online</u> – do it now so you're ready to have your say.

Windows 10 user guide

Over the summer, we upgraded student computers to Windows 10.

Windows 10 looks quite different from the old version – so if you're not familiar with it take a look at our quick user guide.

Read the user guide

Set up your password manager

Register with our password manager system so that you can easily reset or change your university password.

You'll be asked to set up personal answers to three questions. You'll need to answer these questions if you forget your password – so make them memorable!

Find out how to set up password manager

You can now print your car parking permit

If you're eligible for a car parking permit, you can now print it off directly from myUWE (rather than waiting for it to come through the post!).

Check our car parking guidance

Save the date!

Volunteering Fair

Wednesday 4 October, 11:00 - 15:00 at the Exhibition and Conference Centre, Frenchay Campus.

Meet over 80 organisations offering volunteering opportunities in Bristol and abroad.

Meet the Employers Fair

Wednesday 18 October, 11:00 - 15:00 at the Exhibition and Conference Centre, Frenchay Campus.

Meet over 170 employers offering graduate jobs, placements, internships, work experience and more.

Are you a Student Brand Ambassador?

If your job is to spread the word about your company as a Student Brand Ambassador, let us know!

We run careers events that you could get involved in, including a Placement event on Thursday 28 September where you can promote opportunities at your company and share your experiences with other students.

Let us know if you're a Brand Ambassador

And finally... we're moving to a Monday!

A big thank you to all of you who gave your feedback on the student newsletter over the summer.

We'll use your feedback to make improvements this year – starting with a change of day. From

now on you'll receive yourUWE Bristol every other Monday.

So, we'll see you on Monday 18 September!

THE NEW TERM



Quick links

- » myUWE
- » Academic advice
- » Study support
- » Term dates

Contact us

Information Points

Email: infopoint@uwe.ac.uk

Tel: +44 (0)117 32 85678

More contact options

Registered address | University of the West of England, Frenchay Campus, Coldharbour Lane, Bristol BS16 1QY

Copyright 2017 © UWE Bristol

As a student, you will receive emails from the Student Communications Team. We promise not to overwhelm you and we'll only send you things that are relevant. You'll get a regular newsletter and some targeted communications. If you unsubscribe you'll miss important emails. Contact us if you have any questions.

Dynamic content

International students

Registration sessions for international students

You must attend a face-to-face registration session at the start of each year so that we can check your passport and visa.

Head to 2B034B (Frenchay Campus) between Monday 18 September – Friday 6 October and they'll let you know exactly which room to go to.

You should also make sure you've completed your online registration on myUWE.

Check what to bring to your registration session

Frenchay and Glenside

A quick warning about roadworks...

South Gloucestershire Council is carrying out major maintenance work on the Bromley Heath Viaduct (part of the A4174 Ring Road). The work will continue until Spring 2018.

This is a major route to Frenchay Campus, and it's causing severe delays. It's also causing a knock-on effect to the surrounding roads, which may impact journeys to Glenside Campus.

We strongly suggest that you walk, cycle or use public transport to get here – and give yourself plenty of time.

Find out how the roadworks could affect you

Glenside



Goodbye Traders, hello Glenside Hub!

Glenside Hub is now open! As well as somewhere to grab a bite to eat, it's also a space you can work and relax.

If you haven't already, take a look around – we hope you like it as much as we do.

Bristol Business School

We've been shortlisted for Business School of the Year!

Our Bristol Business School has been shortlisted for Business School of the Year in the Times Higher Education Awards 2017.

The awards are known as the 'Oscars of Higher Education' – so we're really excited! We'll find out if we've won on Thursday 30 November – keep your fingers crossed.

Read about why we've been shortlisted

Free tickets to the Affordable Art Fair this Sunday

Spend your Sunday browsing work by hundreds of artists at the <u>Affordable Art Fair</u>, taking place at Brunel's Old Station, Temple Meads.

There are 150 free tickets available for Bristol Business School students, valid at the Fair on **Sunday 10 September**. Just use the link below or enter the code BRISTOLBUSINESS on the tickets webpage.

Whilst you're there, check out our drawing robot!

Book your free ticket

LLM

Timetable publication

Check when you'll be able to see your timetable on our <u>timetable publication dates</u> webpage.